Wales Urban Ecosystem Group – 13 June 2011


Introduction

As so few members were able to make this meeting Pete Frost (chair) and Dave Thorpe (Environment Agency) held an informal discussion at CCW HQ, Maes y Ffynnon Bangor.

Apologies

- were received from Margaret Underwood, Steve Chambers, Emily Meilleur, Lorraine Frater, Jan Sherry, Rebecca Sharp, Nigel Ajax-Lewis.  An “Out of office” reply was received from Isabel Macho

Actions

PF had previously asked DT if he would be prepared to act as vice-chair and DT agreed to act in that capacity.

PF and DT then worked through the Group’s list of tasks to be done, noted outstanding actions and updated the list.
A vision for urban areas in Wales

The chair had not received suggestions for items to be included in a vision for the future of urban areas in Wales.  Action: All to send suggestions for inclusion to PF by the end of June.
Open Mosaic Habitat baseline survey for Wales

A number of local authorities had indicated their willingness to contribute to the proposed all-Wales OMHoPDL survey.  DT reported that EA would be prepared to contribute.  The sums contributed so far fall short of the estimated £30k required to do the job.  Action: PF to review the amounts and communicate them to the group by the end of June
If we can’t raise enough money for a professional survey of OMHoPDL it was suggested that the job could be broken down and the “desk study” component could be undertaken by a masters degree student as part of their thesis.  Action: PF to speak to his contacts in Bangor University to see if a suitable student could be found and to report back at the next meeting.
If the project were to be undertaken in parts then the sequence of work might be:

1. GIS study undertaken, broken down by LBAP area; 
2. paper maps and GIS files sent to relevant LBAP with a request to review the potential sites identified in the GIS study and classify them as “Qualifying”, “Possibly Qualifying” or “Not Qualifying” based on their local knowledge; 
3. UEG prepares OMH BAP for Wales – outlining:

a. Survey priorities

b. Key sites

c. Management priorities

d. Options for managing site turnover to ensure new sites are developed as old sites lose their interest due to eutrophication or planned redevelopment.

Action: All to comment on this proposal by the end of June.
In the meantime, Jan Sherry has produced a list of potential priority sites based on the group’s original list and feedback on the current value or status of these sites would be helpful.  Action All to contact Jan Sherry with feedback.

Policy issues

PF has produced a draft letter for WAG to send to chief planning officers reminding them of the priority habitat and the duties their authorities have to promote biodiversity.

Action: DT to review and ensure the letter is consistent with TAN5

Action: PF to send revised letter to WAG.

Review of membership

Lorraine Frater from Cardiff University has agreed to join the group as an academic representative.

Some members have not attended meetings and others have not participated for some meetings.  Following discussions with the Wales Biodiversity Partnership the chair will now contact inactive members to ask if they wish to continue as members or corresponding members.  As a result of that the chair will bring a report to the group for approval and submission to WBP for action to change the status of members as required.  Action PF to bring a report to the next meeting
Wales Biodiversity Partnership Conference

The group had agreed to run a workshop based on the new OMHoPDL habitat definition and a sub group has been established to plan the workshop.

Action DT to contact the sub group to progress this action 

Time date and place of next meeting
Members have expressed a clear interest in a site visit to the former munitions works at Rhydmwyn as part of a future meeting.

Action: DT to contact North Wales Wildlife (the site managers) to seek suitable dates.

Action: PF to use Meet-o-Matic to seek a mutually convenient date for the next meeting – probably in September.

Action: PF to invite the CCW Urban Habitat Working Group to join this group for the site visit portion of the next meeting.
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